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Thursday 23rd June 2022 
 
Class Teacher Structure for September 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
I am delighted to announce to you, the teaching team from September 2022! 
 
Transition mornings will take place on Monday 18th July until Wednesday 20th July so that teachers and pupils can 
start to develop a professional relationship based on mutual trust and pupils are reassured over the summer 
holidays that they know exactly what to expect in September. Please note that on these days, pick up and drop off 
arrangements are not affected so please use current pick up and drop off arrangements. 
 
If you would like to request a meeting with your child’s new class teacher, please call the office or email 
admin@tyndaleprimary.co.uk. We have upcoming Academic Review Days where transition arrangements can be 
discussed in more detail with parents/carers and staff. Please make sure you are aware of your child’s Academic 
Review Day and have booked an appointment.  
 
New class teachers will be given opportunities to meet with your child’s current class teacher this half term to 
ensure an effective transition for all pupils and to ensure that all essential information is shared plenty of time in 
advance.  
 
You will notice that I have also included the location of your child’s classroom from September. If you don’t know 
where your child’s new classroom door is, please see the office who can support you.  
 
Teaching assistant support will be directed by the SENCO and the Headteacher throughout the academic year to 
ensure that we are meeting the needs of all individuals. Therefore, TA’s have not been included in this letter as 
their support will be wider than one year group.  
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EYFS: Ms Cox 

 

Ms Cox joined Team Tyndale in February 2022. She 
currently teaches in Year 1. She will be moving to EYFS 
from September. Ms Cox is a compassionate and 
enthusiastic teacher, who is passionate about Early Years 
education.  Ms Cox is looking forward to supporting our 
new Reception pupils with their transition from nursery 
and primary school and is looking forward to the up and 
coming stay and play sessions! EYFS will be based in the 
current EYFS/Reception class environment.  
 
 

Year 1: Ms Bisset 

 

Ms Bisset is a senior member, who leads KS1. Ms Bisset is 
an excellent teacher who has experience teaching across 
the key stage and is excited to be working with Year 1 in 
September. Year 1 will be based in the classroom opposite 
the Headteacher’s office and will enter and exit from the 
first red door on the right as you go through the left gate 
from the pedestrian access on Cranleigh Court Road.  
There is construction work within the building taking place 
over the summer to allow Year 1 to use the KS1 main 
corridor for continuous provision. Ms Bisset can’t wait to 
work with you all! 
 
 

Year 2: Ms 
Milverton 

 

Ms Milverton is looking forward to teaching the Year 2’s in 
September, as they were also her class last year in EYFS! 
You all know Ms Milverton very well having been taught 
by her last year, and she’s excited to see you soon for a 
trip to the local library, where you can spend some quality 
time with her and ask her any questions you might have. 
The Year 2 classroom for September will be where you are 
now. Ms Cox has done a fantastic job of making the 
classroom so welcoming for you all, it’s great to be able to 
continue your learning journey in the same place next 
year! 
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Year 3 Ms Piper-
Thompson 

 

Ms Piper-Thompson is joining Team Tyndale from 
September 2022 to teach in Year 3! Some of you may 
recognise her as she recently completed one of her 
teaching placements with Ms Smyth in Year 5. We are 
grateful that Ms Piper-Thompson is starting at Tyndale on 
11th July and will be teaching alongside Ms Bisset in Year 2 
so that you’ll all be very familiar with her by the time the 
summer holidays come around! Parents/Carers will also 
get ample opportunities to speak with Ms Piper-Thompson 
during this time too. Year 3 will be based in Mr Kimber’s 
current classroom from September, which is the first white 
door on the left as you walk up from the bike shed 
towards Tyndale Avenue. Welcome to the team Ms Piper-
Thompson!  
 

Year 4: Ms 
Hyndman 

 

Ms Hyndman is an energetic, passionate teacher with a 
particular interest in Sport and PE. She taught in Year 4 
this year and supported our pupils effectively to make 
good progress in their Multiplication Check, something 
your class will be doing next year! Ms Hyndman is looking 
forward to staying in Year 4 and to work with Mr Kimber 
to make sure she knows everything about you all before 
September! Please introduce yourself to Ms Hyndman if 
you see her around school, she is very excited about her 
upcoming transition days with you! 
 
 

Year 5: Ms Stewart 

 

Ms Stewart has experience teaching within most of the 
KS2 year groups now. She is currently supporting Year 6 in 
their transition to secondary and is looking forward to 
teaching in Year 5 from September. Ms Stewart is a 
dedicated and enthusiastic teacher with a passion for 
developing Character Education. Ms Stewart will be 
welcoming Year 5’s in September to her current 
classroom, which is the second door on the left as you 
walk up from the bike shed towards Tyndale Avenue. 
You’ll have plenty of opportunities to work with Ms 
Stewart this half term to prepare you for your transition. 
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Year 6: Ms Smyth 

and Ms 
O’Connell 

 

 

Ms Smyth is delighted to continue to teach her current 
Year 5 class and to support them through their SATS and 
in their transition to secondary! Ms Smyth will be teaching 
the class on a Wednesday afternoon and on Thursdays 
and Fridays. For the rest of her time, Ms Smyth will be 
taking on the role of SENCO from September, supported by 
our current SENCO Ms Luxton, who will also be remaining 
in post for the next academic year, part time.  
 
We’re thrilled to welcome back Ms O’Connell, who has 
been on maternity leave this academic year, with her 
beautiful daughter Faye. Ms O’Connell is an experienced 
Year 6 teacher with a passion for Reading, Writing and 
Music. She will be teaching the class on Mondays, 
Tuesdays, and Wednesdays until lunchtime as well as 
being a senior member of staff. 
 
I’m sure you’ll agree that Ms Smyth and Ms O’Connell will 
make a remarkable team! 
 
 
 
 
 

 Ms Cain 

 

Ms Cain, our Deputy, will not be associated with an 
individual class in September. This is so that she can 
continue to support the Headteacher and the development 
of the school, and the continued improvement of teaching 
and learning and the curriculum. Ms Cain is a highly 
experienced member of staff, who has a passion for 
teaching and learning, assessment and staff and pupil 
wellbeing. She is looking forward to supporting an 
increased number of Tyndale pupils and will miss her EYFS 
class! 
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 Ms Fletcher 

 

Ms Fletcher will be reducing her time at Tyndale from 
September down to one half a day per week now that we 
have Mr Powell in his full-time role of Pastoral Manager 
and Ms Rubery within her Pastoral Support Lead role. Lisa 
will be available on Thursday mornings until lunchtime for 
pupil, parental and staff support and to provide pastoral 
pupil interventions and dog therapy with Bella. 
 
 
 
 
 

 Mr Kimber 

 

Mr Kimber most definitely did not want a fuss, but we 
couldn’t not acknowledge it as it’s a huge loss to us… 
 
He has made the difficult decision to leave us after this 
academic year and won’t be returning to Tyndale in 
September.  
 
Mr Kimber currently commutes to work, and this has 
impacted on his family life and work/life balance, so whilst 
we’re upset about it, we understand, and wish him the 
very best of luck in the future! 

 
If you would like to discuss any arrangements for September in more detail, please contact the school office. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

 
Ms K Parkhouse 
(Headteacher) 


